SB 2201

DEPARTMENT OF CUSTOMER SERVICES CITY & COUNTY OF HONOLULU

DIVISION OF MOTOR VEHICLE, LICENSING AND PERMITS ADMINISTRATION P.O. BOX 30300 HONOLULU, HAWAII 96820-0300

MUFI HANNEMANN MAYOR



GAIL Y. HARAGUCHI DIRECTOR

DENNIS A KAMIMURA LICENSING ADMINISTRATOR

January 25, 2010

The Honorable J. Kalani English, Chair and Committee Members
Committee on Transportation, International and Intergovernmental Affairs
The Senate
State of Hawaii
State Capitol, Room 205
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Chair English and Committee Members:

Subject: S.B. No. 2201, Relating to Motor Vehicles

The City and County of Honolulu is in favor of S.B. No. 2201 which deletes obsolete provisions relating to the previous calendar year motor vehicle registration period.

All counties converted to the current staggered motor vehicle registration program beginning January 1, 1981. The deletions contained in S.B. No. 2201 are unnecessary references to the previous January 1 to December 31 calendar year registration program.

The City and County of Honolulu urges your favorable action on S.B. No. 2201.

Sincerely.

Gail Y. Haraguchi

Director

William P. Kenoi Mayor



Nancy E. Crawford

Director

Deanna S. Sako
Deputy Director

County of Hawaii

Finance Department

25 Aupuni Street, Suite 2103 • Hilo, Hawaii 96720 (808) 961-8234 • Fax (808) 961-8248

January 25, 2009

The Honorable J. Kalani English, Chair and Members of the Senate Committee on Transportation, International and Intergovernmental Affairs Hawai'i State Capitol 415 South Beretania Street Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813

Dear Chair English and Members of the Committee:

RE: Testimony in Support of S.B. 2201, Relating to Motor Vehicles Hearing Wednesday, January 27, 2010, at 1:45 p.m., Conference Room 224

Hawai'i County supports S.B. 2201, which is a housekeeping measure. It removes obsolete language that references due dates for annual vehicle registration fees and weight taxes. The language is left from a time when all vehicle registrations became due on January 1st of each year. Vehicle registrations and related tax payment due dates are now staggered throughout the year to provide an even and manageable workload for registration staff.

The obsolete language has created confusion for some members of the public, and we find that correcting the language would benefit both the public and vehicle registration staff.

Thank you for your consideration of this bill. We urge you to approve S.B. 2201.

Sincerely,

Nancy(Crawford

Director of Finance